
Deputation Request 

To: Committee of the Whole (Mayor & Council) 

By: Ted Squires 

Date of Meeting: July 2, 2024 

Purpose of Deputation: Address the Staff Report CSPOS.24.031 & Recommendation to Council 

Request: 

I request that Council and Staff reconsider the recommendations in Staff Report CSPOS.24.031 
for Bay Street East Reconstruction. This goes against many of the guiding principles in the 
current TOBM Official Plan (June 2016), as well as Phase 1 Survey Results done in April 2022 in 
preparation for the new OP in development. See attached. 

Section A1.1 of the current OP Guiding Principles sub-items 2 and 5 identify that to implement 

the vision of the town that the town must maintain the character of the town and it’s heritage. 

Furthermore under the Thornbury/Clarksburg Settlement (pg 19) it states that “all new 
development should respect the character of the community and established neigbourhoods” 

The Staff Report refers to the OP in many areas but ignores the input by the local community 
affected by their recommendation, whom overwhelmingly disagree with the recommendations 
and urbanization to a common standard. One standard can not be used to achieve the goals and 
guiding principles of the OP. 

Although the current 2016 OP is well past the completion of a 5 year review cycle, the Phase 1 

Survey to develop the new plan continues along the same principal as the 2016 plan with the 

number 1 item (see attached); 

1. “Community character is paramount. It defines who we are, where we are, and what we 
want to become” 

Furthermore, based on the staff report the recommendation will cause more than 80% of the 
trees on the north side of Bay Street to be destroyed. A huge environmental impact to the area 

which is also against town goals 

Attachments: Sections of TOBM OP 2016 

Phase 1 Survey Feedback Summary 

CSPOS.24.031 (not included since already available to all) 










